
 

Willow Tree Primary School  

Newsletter 9th September  
Tel: 01423 883551 
Email: admin@willowtree.n-yorks.sch.uk 
Website: www.willowtree.n-yorks.sch.uk 
Headteacher: Dr Helen Davey 
 

If you have any safeguarding concerns about a child that attends Willow Tree, please 

contact Helen Davey (Headteacher), James Hughes (Deputy Head) or Karen Daggett 
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Bewerely Park- Wed 5th to Fri 7th Oct 
East Barnby– Mon 3rd to Fri 7th Oct 

Break up– Thurs 20th Oct 
INSET– Fri 21st Oct 

Re-open– Mon 31st Oct 
Break up– Fri 16th Dec 
Re-open– Tues 3rd Jan 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A warm welcome back to you all, it’s so lovely to have you all back and to see 

some new  faces! 

We hope you had a lovely break and managed to get some rest! 

Swimming… 

Swimming starts next week, keep a look out for the new timetable for your child’s 

classes swimming days! 
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contact  Helen Davey (Headteachr), James Hughes (Deputy Head) or Karen Daggett 
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School Dinner Prices… 

There has been an increase in school dinner prices from £2.40 to £2.69.  

This means a full week of dinners for your child would cost £13.45. 

 

After School Clubs… 

After school clubs will be starting the week commencing 19th September, apart 

from mandarin which will be starting next week. Parents/children should already 

know there place on mandarin.  

More information on clubs will be out next, keep an eye out on all the exciting 

clubs we have coming up! 

PTFA Committee… 

The PTFA are looking for new parents to join them on the committee, it would be 

lovely for new and current parents to get involved in raising money for school! 

More information on this is in the PTFA newsletter in this email.  
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Special Achievements… 

Mikus in larch class has managed to swim 20 metres and 

moved up to level 

4 now in his swimming classes. He’s vey proud of himself.  

 

Playground Development… 

You may have noticed some development in Jepson playground! The area near the 

middle doors has been cleared and tarmac installed but there is still some work to 

do. If anyone is able to donate a shrub (no thorns/spikes or berries) to help finish 

the area we would be very grateful.  

Please leave any shrub donations in the bike storage area and they will be collected 

and planted.  

One Way System… 

We are reinstating one way system because of congestion. We would like everyone 

to enter the playground, via the little gate on Jepson and leave the playground via 

the gate at the bottom of the drive.  

Sorry we can’t open the double gates, we just don’t have the staff to man them due 

to health and safety.  
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 Champions Assembly 

The following children were recognised as Class Champions in this  

week’s Champions Assembly. 

 

Ash               Cody          Cedar          Lacey      Silver Birch     George 

Chestnut       Theo          Maple          Teddy        Walnut            James  

Holly             Max            Rowan         Elsie           Acer               Jonah 

Cherry          Frank          Sycamore   Evan         

Hornbeam    Adeline       Elm             Maddy         

Lime              Benji          Hawthorn    David 

Spruce          Josh K        Larch          Erza 

                                          

 

                                             

 

 

 

 

Well done to all of you! 


